BOROUGH OF POINT PLEASANT

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

April 11, 2018
The regular meeting of the Point Pleasant Zoning Board of Adjustment was called to

Order by Chairman Schroeder at 7:00 P.M.  Mr. Schroeder led the Salute to the Flag.  He proceeded to open the meeting in compliance with the “Open Public Meetings Act”.

Roll Call Vote

            Members Present:  
Mr. Shrewsberry
Ms. Commins

Mr. Coleman



Mr. Weiglein

Mr. Nikola
Mr. Blank(late)
Mr. Schroeder


Members Absent: 
Mrs. Petrillo

Mr. Giordano

Ms. Masterson

Mr. Marshall

Mr. Blank

 


Attorney:  Mr. Gertner

Resolutions



06-18- Block 40 Lot 2- Estate of Guadagnino- 2204 Herbertsville Rd- Certificate of Continuance of Non- Conforming Use

A motion to memorialize was made by Mr. Weiglein, seconded by Mr. Schroeder.

Roll Call Vote 
Mr. Weiglein- Yes
Mr. Schroeder- Yes 

Unfinished/New Business
01-18- Block 153 Lot 6- Durden- 903 Catherine Street- Certificate of Continuance of a Non-Conforming Use- Carried to April 25, 2018 NO FURTHER NOTICE WILL BE GIVEN

02-18- Knapp & McEwan- Block 103 Lot 6- - 1128 Front Street- Building Coverage, Lot Coverage and Rear Yard (7:10-8:05)
The applicants constructed a rear-yard addition (enclosed porch) and they are seeking relief of the following variances: 

Building Coverage- 30% allowed, where 36.93% is proposed

Lot Coverage- 50% allowed, where 58% is proposed

Rear Yard setback 25% required, where 3.3% is proposed.

The following was marked into evidence:

A-1- A-6 Photos

A-7 Estimate to install driveway

Mr. Popovitch, attorney for the applicant.

Jennifer McEwan & Jennifer Knapp, owners were sworn in.

Mr. Popovitch stated the applicants have owned their home since December 2015.  There was a house fire and the home was rebuilt.  Mr. Popovitch questioned the applicants.
The owners testified they had a house fire and they had to rebuild their home.  A deck was constructed off the rear of their home.  They purchased a gazebo from Costco and constructed it on the deck.  The gazebo was later finished with walls, windows and a sliding glass door.  
Mr. Popovitch felt this should be considered an accessory structure or possibly even a shed, since the structure wasn’t directly attached to the home.  
The Board disagreed.

Mr. Popovitch continued that the rear yard is a small area and it doesn’t impact anything.  Mr. Popovitch also stated the applicants would be willing to remove their driveway and replace it with a permeable paver driveway reducing the lot coverage.  The applicants are also willing to remove the windows and doors.
Mr. Schroeder opened the meeting to the public.

Michael and Theresa Mangine, 1148 Bradford Drive, believes the deck was constructed after the CO.  From his calculations the deck is 2 ½ feet off the rear property line. 
O-1 – O-3 Photos were entered into evidence.

Caucus:

Mr. Weiglein stated they created an additional room.

Mr. Nikola stated it is a room and it wouldn’t even pass building code.

Mr. Coleman stated this was not the intended use for the product. 

Ms. Commins is a big advocate of open, air and light.  This project doesn’t represent that.  She also reiterated that this structure would not meet code.

Mr. Nikola stated it is not structurally sound.
Mr. Cortland stated it is an addition.

Ms. Commins made a motion to deny the application, seconded by Mr. Coleman.
Roll Call Vote

Mr. Shrewsberry- Yes

Ms. Commins- Yes
Mr. Coleman- Yes
Mr. Weiglein- Yes

Mr. Nikola- Yes
Mr. Blank-Yes

Mr. Schroeder- Yes


03-18- Onto- 1507 Bel Aire Court East- Side Yard Setback- (8:05-8:13)
The applicant is looking to construct a second floor addition.  He is seeking relief for side yard setback, 7.5’ is required, where 5.5’ is proposed.
Mr. Onto testified he would like to enlarge the master bath, adding a bath tub.  He further testified the addition will not be visible from the front of the home.
No public question/comment

Caucus

Mr. Schroeder is in favor of the application.  There is no impact on the neighborhood.

Mr. Nikola stated he needs the room.
A motion was made by Mr. Weiglein, seconded by Mr. Shrewsberry

Roll Call Vote
Mr. Shrewsberry-Yes

Ms. Commins- Yes
  Mr. Coleman- Yes
   Mr. Weiglein- Yes

Mr. Nikola- Yes

Mr. Blank- Yes
Mr. Schroeder- Yes 
05-18-1736A Bay Isle Drive LLC- Block 279 Lot 239- 1674 East Drive- Lot Frontage, Rear Yard Setback, 2.5 Stories Requirements not met(8:14-10:35)
The applicant is looking to construct a single-family dwelling. Relief is needed for the following variances:
Lot frontage- 50’ required, where 30’ is proposed.

Rear-yard setback- 25’ required, where 10.17’ is proposed.

Permission for 2.5 stories, since all zoning standards are not being met.

Mr. Popovitch, attorney for the applicant.

Mr. Carpenter, PE was sworn in.

Mr. Popovitch stated the applicant is rebuilding a new house, which is accessed by the Right of Way.  
A-1 – Architecture Plans

Mr. Carpenter, RC Associates Consulting, Inc., testified the applicants are proposing to build a new home. They are not proposing to build the same home.  The footprint is 30% smaller and the home will be further away from the water.  They are keeping the existing detached garage.  Variance relief is needed for lot frontage, rear yard setback and for 2.5 stories.  A height variance is not needed. 
Mr. Gasiorowski, attorney for objector, Albert Doswald.
O-1 – Google Map

O-2 – NJDEP Aerial photo

Mr. Gasiorowski was objecting to the fact that the proposal is for a three-story home and he spoke about the privacy for the surrounding homes.

Mr. Carpenter replied it is a two-story home, not three-story.
Jeffrey Smith, 1740 Bay Isle Drive, stated there are now six windows looking out to his home and the line of site in impacted.  The house is also being moved towards the street.  He also asked if there is a pool proposed on the site.

Mr. Carpenter replied yes.

Mr. Gasiorowski had his planner Andrew Thompson sworn in.

Andrew Thompson, planner for objector, was sworn and the Board accepted his credentials.  Mr. Thompson visited the site March 2018.  He testified the lot is an unusual shape, yet oversized.  It is a long narrow lot.  The proposed home will be looking down on the adjacent pools.  The home can be reduced to a two-story.  There is no meaningful buffer.  It is out of character and doesn’t enhance the existing neighborhood.  It is a square house on a rectangle lot.  The positive criteria is not being met.
Mr. Gasiorowski doesn’t believe the variances should be granted based on the testimony of the planner.  

Mr. Popovitch surmised the home is aesthetically pleasing to the neighborhood.  The home is most certainly in character with the neighborhood.  The applicant made the footprint smaller.  
Public Comments

Albert Faraldi, 1742 Bay Isle Drive, questioned how much can the residents take since Super Storm Sandy?  They need to follow the rules.  They are seeking 2 ½ stories, opposed to rebuilding it the way it was.  He is not in favor of this application.

Jeffrey Smith, 1740 Bay Isle Drive, stated it is out of place for the area.  The original owners rushed to knock the house down instead of possibly lifting their home.  The proposal offends so many variances. 

Caucus
Ms. Commins doesn’t feel the home will be out of place with the neighborhood.  She doesn’t like the detached garage.  The hardship of the lot is a reason to grant the variance.

Mr. Coleman echoes Ms. Commins.  He also agrees, it is challenging with the detached garage.  He understands the objectors concerns, but the home is not going to look out of place.

Mr. Schroeder stated the applicant has done the best job to not impact the neighborhood.  This is the future of Point Pleasant. 
Mr. Weiglein wants to be sure the detached garage will match the existing home.  

A motion to approve was made by Mr. Coleman, seconded by Mr. Blank
Roll Call Vote

Mr. Shrewsberry- No

Ms. Commins- Yes
Mr. Coleman- Yes
Mr. Weiglein- Yes

Mr. Nikola- Yes
Mr. Blank- No

Mr. Schroeder- Yes
 
07-18- Goode- Block 363 Lot 110- 1607 Osprey Court- Building Coverage & Lot Cover

Carried to May 9, 2018 NO FURTHER NOTICE WILL BE GIVEN 
08-18- Slane- 1905 Bay Blvd – Front Yard Setback

Carried to May 9, 2018 NO FURTHER NOTICE WILL BE GIVEN
A motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Commins, seconded by Mr. Weiglein.  All were in favor.  The meeting adjourned at 10:40pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sharon Morgan
Zoning Board Secretary
